June 28, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am pleased to transmit the enclosed ordinance that will authorize King County to reconvey surplus property to the Vashon Sewer District, in accordance with agreements related to improvements at the district's wastewater treatment plant.

King County operates and maintains the district's wastewater treatment plant.  The district transferred property to the county to enable the county to upgrade the district's wastewater treatment plant.  The work has been completed, and agreements related to the project require the county to reconvey any property to the district that is not needed for ongoing treatment plant operations.

The enclosed ordinance authorizes the required property transfers, consistent with the agreements between the district and the county.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Christie True, Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236.  

Sincerely,
Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Verna Bromley, Deputy Prosecutor, Office of the Prosecuting Attorney 

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget & Office of Strategic 

    Planning and Performance Management
Bob Burns, Interim Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Christie True, Division Director, Wastewater Treatment Division, DNRP
